
Notice	of	Public	Hearing	
Steel	Valley	School	District	
New	Elementary	School	
	 	
To	all	residents	of	the	Steel	Valley	School	District	of	Allegheny	County,	Pennsylvania.	
	
Please	 take	 notice	 that	 a	 public	 hearing	will	 be	 held	 in	 the	 Steel	 Valley	High	 School	Auditorium	3113	
Main	Street,	Munhall,	PA	15120,	on	June	22,	2023	at	5:00PM	local	prevailing	time,	 for	the	purpose	of	
reviewing	 all	 relevant	 matters	 pertaining	 to	 the	 construction	 and	 equipping	 the	 Steel	 Valley	 New	
Elementary	School	project.	The	hearing	related	to	the	new	elementary	school	will	begin	at	5:00PM.	
	
A	 description	 of	 the	 project,	 including	 facts	 with	 respect	 to	 educational,	 physical,	 administrative,	
budgetary	 and	 fiscal	 matters	 related	 to	 the	 project	 will	 be	 presented	 and	 will	 be	 available	 for	
consideration	at	such	public	hearing.	The	booklets	will	be	available	for	review	beginning	June	1,	2023,	
during	business	hours	of	 the	School	District	 (8:00AM	to	3:00PM	–	Monday	 thru	Friday)	at	 the	District	
Administration	Office,	located	at	Franklin	Primary	Building	220	East	Oliver	Road,	Homestead,	PA	15120.	
	
Prior	 to	 the	 Hearing,	 the	 Board	 of	 School	 Directors	 of	 the	 School	 District	will	 authorize	 a	 “Maximum	
Project	 Cost”	 and	 a	 “Maximum	 Building	 Construction	 Cost”	 in	 connection	 with	 the	 New	 Elementary	
School	project.	
	
This	 public	 hearing	 is	 being	held	pursuant	 to	 requirements	of	 the	Pennsylvania	Public	 School	Code	of	
1949,	approved	March	10,	1949,	as	amended	and	supplemented,	including	amendments	made	pursuant	
to	Act	34	of	the	Session	of	1973	of	the	General	Assembly.	
	
All	residents	are	invited	to	attend.	Anyone	wishing	agenda	time,	or	wishing	to	submit	written	testimony,	
or	both,	should	contact	the	Secretary	of	the	Board	of	School	Directors	until	12:00	noon,	June	22,	2023.	
Additional	testimony	will	be	received	from	the	floor	at	the	hearing.	Public	comments	will	be	limited	to	
five	(5)	minutes	per	individual.	
	
Written	 comments	 regarding	 the	 project	 will	 be	 received	 by	 the	 Secretary	 of	 the	 Board	 of	 School	
Directors	until	12:00	noon,	Monday,	July	24,	2023.	


